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BUDGET 2013:  MANITOBA BUILDING 

AND RENEWAL PLAN

- - -

Plan to Protect Families, Businesses 
And the Economy
Through historic flooding and a global downturn, Manitoba has kept moving forward by focusing on the things that matter most to families and will grow the economy. 

Manitoba has fared better than most provinces with economic growth that is above the national average, an unemployment rate that is among the lowest, a growing population and small businesses that are optimistic about the future. 
The fallout from the 2008 financial crisis has, however, lingered longer than had been expected.  There remains great risk and uncertainty in the global economic outlook and all provinces are grappling with the challenges.
Manitoba faces the added threat from more frequent and severe flooding and is currently facing the third major flood risk in the past five years. 
To secure against these risks and keep building Manitoba’s critical infrastructure needs, which are vital to local communities and the economy, legislation will be introduced to provide stable, predictable funding to infrastructure. 
The new Manitoba Building and Renewal Plan will raise additional necessary revenue in the fairest way possible, with a time-limited one cent on the dollar increase in the provincial sales tax (PST). 

These revenues will be combined with the existing equivalent of one point on PST already dedicated to infrastructure for municipalities and revenue dedicated to highways from the gas tax, to make record investments in needed flood protection, schools, health centres, roads and highways. 
The plan will ensure accountability and transparency by guaranteeing in law that every dollar generated in this way will be dedicated to building Manitoba’s critical infrastructure and flood protection.  This will be reported on annually.
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